
Questions and Answers  

Question: 

There has been a rumor lately that I9’s may not be required in our paperwork for our programs: only the 

copies or viewing of documents that support the I9’s. We heard that only the viewing of the documents 

and copies, if possible, is necessary.  If this is the case, it would make things much easier for us to 

conduct our intake sessions. Please clarify if the I9 is required as part of our paperwork for Dislocated 

Worker and Federal Adult Programs (DWFAP). 

Answer: 

This is based on a federal TEGL 10-23 released a while back which requires states to reduce the 

administrative burden when enrolling participants. Senior leadership at DEED is currently working on 

official guidance to the field.  

Until you hear otherwise, I9 paperwork is still required for DWFAP programs. We will push any official 

statement from the Senior Leadership team as soon as we know. In the meantime, the slides below may 

be helpful as service providers are thinking through this guidance.  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

  



Question: 

Is the use of a QR code which provides the details required from the law allowable? 

This is regarding Public Law 115-31, Division H, Title V, Section 505, which requires the following:  

When issuing statements, press releases, requests for proposals, bid solicitations and other 

documents describing projects or programs funded in whole or part with Federal money, all non-

Federal entities receiving Federal funds shall clearly state:  

1. The percentage of the total costs of the program or project which will be financed with 
Federal money;  

2. The dollar amount of Federal funds for the project or program; and  

3. The percentage and dollar amount of the total costs of the project or program that will be 
financed by non-governmental sources.  

 

We have several providers who are struggling with fitting all the details of the acknowledgement onto 

their program flyers, etc. and are looking for more efficient options.  

 

Answer: 

Yes, you may use a QR code to capture the required disclaimer information above.  


